SOSCA Steering Group 

Held 17th May, 10.00am, Civic Centre

Present:
Tommy Curran – Salford Community Leisure



Elizabeth Dixon – Planning



Tracy Jacobs – Community Development Worker

Claire Tomkinson – Groundwork 

Catherine Walker – Admin Officer

Barry Wilde – SOSCA 

Tish Wilkins – SOSCA

	1. Apologies

Apologies were received by Councillor Val Burgoyne and Richard Boyer.
	ACTION 

	2. Minutes from the last meeting

The minutes from the last meeting held on 15th March 2007 were approved as a correct record. 
	

	3. Publication of the Land Allocations Document

Elizabeth reported that the proposed adoption date for the Land Allocation document is May 2013.

Work is to commence in 2007 on the Core Strategy, with an estimated adoption date of 2010. This is a formal document which sets out the long-term spatial vision for the city and the overall strategy for delivering that vision. The Core Strategy will identify the overall level of different types of development (including housing, employment, retail and leisure) and the general geographic distribution of that development, along with the strategic spatial policies for the city. This document is of importance, since it will determine the framework in which planning decisions are made up to 2026, and will form the basis for the production of the Land Allocations document.

 The process of developing the Land Allocations document includes an initial consultation period, currently proposed to take place during January – March 2010, with public participation on Preferred Options Document, during January – March 2011. 

A Central Government Planning Inspector will consider the Allocations DPD submission document, which may enable the land to be formally allocated, and their decision will be binding.

It was noted that the previous Unitary Development Plan (UDP) for Salford allocated the entire site in 1995 for recreational use; however, it was not allocated by the replacement UDP in 2006. Recreational ‘development’ for the entire site could only take place with U.U. approval.

Barry reported that the delay in the timescale is not what SOSCA were led to believe and was concerned that this would delay the SOSCA vision.  Elizabeth reported that if United Utilities are on board and as the Council land is to be used for recreational purposes this would not delay the project.

Elizabeth reported that she met the Officer involved in the Council’s Salford West regeneration strategy who was not aware of the site.  The Salford West document will be available in draft format after consultation within the next few weeks.  The document is to include the area concerned.

Elizabeth agreed to highlight information which will refer to when and what will happen in the timescales and the planning processes.
	ACTION

ED

	4. Invitation letter to United Utilities and subsequent meeting

Barry reported that following on from a request for an informal meeting, James Blakely from United Utilities had made contact with the group.

An informal meeting took place on 10th May 2007 where Untied Utilities seemed keen to work with community groups and informed SOSCA of the work they were involved in with a Golf Club in South Manchester.  James invited SOSCA to a further meeting with the Golf Club which SOSCA accepted.

It was reported that United Utilities have had a recent survey of land contamination and have advised that a copy would be available for SOSCA.  

James reported that he would like to make further contact with SOSCA for an informal meeting in approximately 6 weeks time.  

Barry to report back at the next meeting in July 2007.

  
	BW

BW

	5. Groundwork

a) Commencement of Consultation and Design Exercise

Claire reported that SOSCA had received the Community Committee grant funding to support the Consultation and Design exercise.

As a Community Skills Development Worker, Claire is able to work locally with group to hold a project planning workshop, help design questionnaires which can be used to plan.  

It was agreed that SOSCA would distribute the questionnaire along with the SOSCA vision.

Dates for consultation are to be arranged.  Joint working with Groundwork and SOSCA.

b) People’s Millions
Claire reported that she met with Barry to complete the grant application for the People’s Millions.  SOSCA have applied for £80k.  Claire advised that in previous application forms, additional information has been requested for letters of support, therefore Claire asked agencies to forward letters of support to show community engagement and partnership working.  This information will be required before August 2007.

It was suggested that the land ownership (Environmental Services) be contacted for a letter of support.
	BW

CT/BW

ALL

ACTION

CW



	6. Environmental Services

Barry reported that a walkabout was held on 21st March with Claire Tomkinson and Richard Boyer which Richard found extremely useful.

Unfortunately Ben Greenway from Red Rose Forrest did not attend.  Tracy to contact Ben.


	TJ

	7. SOSCA Community Group Consultation

Barry reported that he met with Ellesmere Park on 25th April 2007 and Moorside South on the 5th April where both Residents Association have shown support and willingness to engage with SOSCA.

Moorside South Residents Association have also offered to support the grant application to People’s Millions by offering a letter of support.

Claire agreed to look to the guidance notes to enable the correct language to be used when writing the support letters.

It was noted that Park field Residents Association have not responded to the 2nd invite to the Resident Consultations.


	CT

	8. Terms of Reference

The Terms of Reference were formally adopted and it was agreed that a copy would be circulated with the minutes.
	CW

	9. Any Other Business

Catherine advised that unfortunately she would not be able to continue to attend and minute the meetings on behalf of the Steering Group due to pressure of work.  Distribution of minutes would still be available to help support the group.

Barry thanked all members present for attending.


	

	10. Date and time of Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on Thursday 19th July 2006 at 10.00am and will be held at the Civic Centre.
	


